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The Emergency Operations Center (EOC) was activated in December 2022 due to an 
unprecedented arrival of new migrants. 

Denver Human Services (DHS) was activated as the Mass Care Branch of the EOC to 
provide shelter and feeding for emergency needs. Typically, emergency resources are 
employed for 2 weeks, however, this emergency response has been in place for nearly a 
year, with DHS and other city agencies deploying many staff, as well as hiring nearly 200 
“on call” staff to continue to provide these services.



October Migrant Numbers

Migrant shelter population down 

from high of 3,120 individuals

4,000+ migrant arrivals

Link to chart here

https://denvergov.org/Community/Assistance-Programs/Migrant-Support#section-2


Migrant Arrival in Denver
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Individuals arriving at 

the Reception Center 

are taken through the 

following process and 

provided the following 

resources:



Length-of-Stay Policy

Individuals without children are allotted 

14 days in city-run shelters

Families are allotted 37 days in city-run 

shelters



Length-of-Stay Policy

This policy is based on current arrival numbers and allows us to provide sufficient 

care and manage capacity

Discharges from migrant shelters are paused during cold weather events

Individuals leaving shelter are advised of the resources available to them and 

connected with state-funded nonprofits that specialize in case management and 

housing opportunities



Shelter Policies

Food

Donations

Rules

Discharge

Migrant shelter guests are 

provided with several 

resources, including food and 

donated items.

Guests are also instructed of 

shelter policy, which is 

designed to ensure the safety 

and health of guests.



Adjusting to Life in Denver

Participants in a recent listening 

session conducted by DOIRA were 

most surprised by the positive 

treatment of migrants in Denver. They 

especially noted the attention, support 

and help they received from the city 

and communities.

Session participants who did not go 

through the city’s migrant shelter 

system were surprised by how difficult 

it was to navigate the city and identify 

basic resources.

https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3A4d1c9799-9404-36fe-9f9e-151c54b49a41


Temporary Protected Status (TPS)

Eligibility

Applying for TPS

Processing Time

More Information Here

https://denvergov.org/Community/Assistance-Programs/Migrant-Support/Information-and-Resources-for-Migrants-Arriving-in-Denver


Funding for Migrant Response

Funding Sources

State Funding: $3.5 million

Federal funding: $909,000

Additional funding assured by FEMA: $9 million

Special revenue fund from contingency, ARPA, and DHS dollars: $20 million

$30 million has been spent on Denver’s migrant response since late 2022
(this figure accounts for invoices paid to date)



Donations of winter gear 

needed, especially layered 

thermal gear, hats and gloves

Donations must be scheduled 

and dropped off at the 

Richard T. Castro building at 

1200 N. Federal



Next Steps
Increased calls for federal support:

Letter sent by Mayor Johnston to Biden Administration requesting additional 
assistance

Mayor Johnston met with White House and Congress to advocate for additional
funding and quicker approvals for work authorization and TPS


